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NEWSLETTER NO. 14 Term 3 -  Week 5, 19 August 2020 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
 

Intentions 2021 

Planning is already underway for next 

year.  As we try to determine just what 

the class structure will be, we need 

accurate numbers.  To this end, I would 

ask that families let us know if their 

children will not be at Kewdale Primary 

school next year. 

 

Faction Cross Country 

This was yet again an excellent day.  I was 

most impressed with the endeavour of all 

of those students taking part.  The 

sportsmanship shown by many of our 

runners was inspiring.  Several stopped to 

help distressed friends, putting helping 

others above where they would finish in 

the race.  Thank you to Mrs Piani for 

running the event and for organising 

practice sessions.  Thank you to all staff 

for their work in various roles during the 

running. (See page 4) 

 

Interschool Cross Country 

This year’s Inter School Cross Country 

will be held at Tomato Lake tomorrow, 

20 August.  We are hosting it this year – 

thank you Mrs Piani.  Parents will be able 

to come and watch their children, once 

again observing appropriate social 

distancing.  Thank you Mrs Piani for those 

early morning training sessions at Tomato 

Lake. 

 

Fathering Project 

We had the launch of our Fathering 

Project just over a week ago.  It was most 

successful, with 15 dads coming along.  I 

am looking forward to seeing this 

program evolve as we move forward.  

The work on this was started by Mrs 

Cunnington last year but the launch, 

which was to be earlier in the year, was 

delayed due to COVID restrictions.  

Thank you to Mrs Piani for getting it 

happening this time! (See page 4) 

 

Bunnings Sausage Sizzle 

Congratulations to our wonderful P&C 

for the Bunnings Sausage Sizzle last 

Sunday.  The COVID rules meant that we 

needed more workers than usual and all 

positions were filled.  The rain meant that 

the takings were less than usual, but it 

was a terrific effort and the funds raised 

will be put to good use.  It was 

particularly pleasing to see so many 

parents of our youngest children involved. 

 

Stay Vigilant 

We have been very fortunate in WA to 

have had virtually no community 

transmission of COVID-19.  Subsequently 

our lives are back to very close to 

normal.  Some medicos are of the opinion 

that we in WA have become somewhat 

complacent and this complacency would 

make us vulnerable if an outbreak were to 

occur.  We only have to look at the 

situation in Victoria and now New 

Zealand to know that things can change 

and change quickly.  We need to continue 

to maintain the habits that got us to this 

point – avoid shaking hands, keep social 

distancing and keep washing hands.  These 

habits will stand us in good stead if there 

were to be an outbreak in WA, which is 

certainly a possibility. 

 
Book Week 24-28 August 

Next week is Book Week, however there 

is no book fair this year. The official Book 

Week this year is in term 4 but that won’t 

work for us. 

The book character parade will be held 

next Wednesday morning, 26 August, 

where children can come dressed as their 

favourite book character or something 

from this year’s theme “Curious 

Creatures, Wild Minds”. There is also a 

colouring-in competition during the week 

which children can take part in.  

Thank you to Mrs Morgan for organising 

this important event.  

 

Sick Children 

Parents are reminded not to send sick 

children to school.  This is never 

appropriate, and even less so in the 

current COVID climate.   

 
Brian Simpson 

PRINCIPAL 

Thursday 
20 August 

Interschool Cross 
Country 

Friday 
21 August 

P&C ICE CREAM 
FRIDAY 50c-$2.50 

24-28 
August 

BOOK WEEK 

Wednesday 
26 August 

School Banking 
Book Character Parade 
Dress as your favourite 

book character  

Thursday  
27 August 

8.50 Assembly Rm 14 
RAC Incursion 

Monday 
31 August  

7.00pm P&C Meeting 
School library 

Tuesday 
1 September 

Wildlife Incursion (K-Yr2) 
Rms K1, EC3, A1, A2, 1 

& 2 (Yr 2 only) $8.50 

Wednesday 
2 September 

NEXT NEWSLETTER 

3 & 4 
September 

Father’s Day Stall 
Price range $1-$10 

Friday 
4 September 

Wildlife Incursion 
Rms K2 & EC2 

 

 

 

www.facebook. 

com/kewdaleps?

ref=hl 

SCHOOL HOURS (K to 6) 
Start: 8.50am    Recess: 11.05-11.25am 
Lunch: 12.25-1.10pm      Finish: 3.10pm 

Students should not be on school 
premises before 8.30am or after 3.30pm 

ALL CHILDREN NEED TO BE 
COLLECTED ON TIME AFTER 

SCHOOL. 

SCHOOL BANKING  
Every Wednesday  

8.30-8.50 a.m. 
outside Computer 

Room 

WEDNESDAY 

http://www.kewdaleps.wa.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/kewdaleps?ref=hl
https://nerangss.eq.edu.au/Supportandresources/Studentresources/Pages/Studentresources.aspx


CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR AWARD RECIPIENTS 

 

ROOM 
HONOUR CERTIFICATES  

13 August 2020 

Room EC2, PP Naz B., Zayde E. 

Room EC3, PP/1 Ahmed A., Cordelia O’D. 

Room A1, Year 1 Rania A., Elaiza L., Cairo H. 

Room A2, Year 1/2 Giehan D., Fletcher D. 

Room 1, Year 2 Lilly R. 

Room 2, Year 2/3 Jade T., Olivia W. 

Room 15, Year 3 Olivia P., Brandon C. 

Room 14, Year 3/4 Kaiden R., Aryana E., Molly R. 

Room 13, Year 4/5 Taylan G., Jeriannee S., Mikaela C. 

Room10,  Year 5/6 Mihkya W., Umer I.,  

Room 11, Year 5/6 Arianne M., Tyson W. 

LOTE Award (Japanese) Lara P. (Year 6/Room 10), Bradley C. (Year 5/Room 11) 

Year 6 Minister Awards 
Golden Bag  

 

Best Presented Room 

Room EC3/PP Year 1 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS FOR 2020 

School photographs were taken last week. All classes were photographed and every child 

present on the day was also photographed. 

If you missed out and would still like to order photos, we are accepting envelopes on behalf of 

the photographer for cash payment (exact amount only) at the office through to this Friday, 21 

August.. Orders can be made online for an extended period, using the unique shoot key number from your child’s 

envelope. If you have misplaced the number, please contact the school. We can supply you with one.  

If you have any queries, please call Photo Hendriks Customer Service directly on 9361 3206. 

FROM THE DEPUTY’S OFFICE   

I would like to thank the teachers and students from A1 and A2 for 

inviting me to view their amazing work.  

I had the pleasure of watching Miss William’s and Mrs Macri’s Year 

1’s in A1, showcase their Talk 4 Writing – The Gruffalo. Their 

enthusiasm and excitement in sharing this story with me brought a 

smile to my face. Well done A1! Keep working hard to remember 

your Talk 4 Writing model texts. You 

guys are all masterminds!  
 

 

The students in Ms Middleton’s A2 continue to amaze me with their skills in completing difficult 

puzzles. Well done to A2! Continue to challenge yourselves and show off your cleverness in 

completing these stimulating puzzles. I can’t wait to see your next work of genius.  
 

Dilek Yavuz  

Deputy Principal  



 

 

 

 

 

P & C NEWS 

 

NEXT MEETING 

Week 7 

Monday 

31st August 2020 

at 7.00pm in the School Library. 

 

ICE CREAM FRIDAY—21 AUGUST 

Ice-cream Friday this Friday (August 21st). Ice-creams and 

cookies will be available. Prices will range from 50c to 

$2.50. 

 

BUNNINGS SAUSAGE SIZZLE THANK YOU 

The P&C would like to thank everyone for their support 

of the Bunnings Sausage Sizzle on Sunday. A big thank you 

to those who volunteered their time to help out. Thanks 

also to everyone who purchased items on the day. Despite 

the miserable weather we still made just over $800 in 

profit to go back to the school. Thank you!  

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

NEW OPENING HOURS FROM TERM 3 

The Uniform Shop will now be open: 

Thursdays  

Morning Afternoon 

8.30-9.00a.m. 3.00-3.15p.m. 

These hours may change but we will keep you informed 

 

 

FATHER’S DAY STALL 

On September 3 & 4 we will be holding a Father’s Day 

stall, outside the computer room from 8.30-9.00a.m. 

Prices will range from $1-$10. Children can buy a gift for 

their Dad, Granddad, or father figure for Father’s Day. 

 

Justine Stewart 

P&C PRESIDENT 

FOODBANK COMPETITION 

Once again Kewdale Primary School will be supporting Foodbank 

Australia by participating in 

the Schools Food Appeal. A 

wash basket will be put into 

every classroom for the next 

3 weeks to collect donations. 

Please see list below for most 

wanted items. Kewdale 

Primary School prides itself 

on having a giving spirit and 

this has enabled us to win this 

competition for the last 3 

years. Come on 

Kewdale...let's make it four in 

a row!" 

 

Mrs Lysle 

YEAR 5/6 TEACHER AND  

CO-ORDINATOR 

KINDERGARTEN AND PRE-PRIMARY 

ENROLMENTS 2021 REMINDER 

 

Letters of acceptance have been sent out and 

enrolment forms are due back by 28th 

August to secure your child’s place in either 

Kindergarten or Pre-Primary for 2021. 

 

These were sent via email last week with an 

acceptance letter attached. If you did not 

receive yours, please check in your junk email 

just to be sure.  

 

If you need any assistance, please contact the 

school office on 9473 9500. 

 

We are still accepting Applications for 

Enrolment for 2021, if you haven’t submitted 

one yet. 

 

Mrs Fiegert and Mrs Ramsden 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

(Please see the Community Noticeboard outside the office 

for more information on articles) 

 

UPS & DOWNS ACROBATIC SCHOOL 

Boys and Girls 4yrs to Adult 

Tuesday 4.15-6.00pm 

Hall on the Cnr of Keane St & Belmont Ave 

Contact Lorraine on 9362 4282 or 0413 445 206 
 

LYNWOOD SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL SOCCER 

ACADEMY TRIALS 

Lynwood runs the only approved specialist soccer program 

in the South East corridor and will be holding their 3rd and 

final trial on the 1st September.  The trial will be held for 

both year 6 boys and girls moving into year 7 in 2020.  For 

more information or to request an application package 

please contact 9354 0600 for details.   

Tony Campbell 

Program coordinator 

FACTION CROSS 

COUNTRY 

On Friday 14th August all students 

joined together for the Faction Cross Country. They went 

out to prove to themselves that they CAN do it and to 

show how their efforts over the last few months had paid 

off. Once again, they showed determination and strength 

of character. There were also some displays of incredible 

sportsmanship. The students should be very proud of 

themselves, as we are very proud of them!  

This Thursday, 20th, the placegetters from years 3 - 6 are 

competing with other local schools in the Interschool 

Cross Country at Tomato Lake. We are the hosting 

school this year and would love to see our families out 

there supporting the students. If any parents would like to 

help out on the day, please come and see me. 

Mrs Piani 

SPORTS TEACHER 

 

 

FATHERING PROJECT 

On Tuesday night we gathered in the school library for 

the launch of the Fathering Project. It was pleasing to see 

so many father figures from our school community in at-

tendance.  

It has been decided that the group will be holding a com-

bined fathering figure and children event later in the term.  

Please keep an ear out, or contact me at can-

dice.piani@education.wa.edu.au if you would be interest-

ed in attending the event. Details are being decided soon 

and I will get the information out as soon as it comes to 

hand.  

Mrs Piani 

CO-ORDINATOR 

mailto:candice.piani@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:candice.piani@education.wa.edu.au

